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It is my pleasure to give this brief report on the activities of EMIN during 2019.

During the year, Helen Harnett stood down as Chair of EMIN after 6 years of service in that role.  EMIN is the stronger and better for her immense service and her unwavering commitment to the organisation and its future.  It is also largely thanks to Helen that we achieved charitable status in Ireland, which involved a major (and at times very tedious) effort on Helen’s part.  I was honoured to be asked to succeed Helen as Chair and very grateful that Helen agreed to stay on as a Director. 

The following are the main points that stand out with regard to EMIN activities during 2019:

1. We achieved Charitable status in Ireland, following a long process.  This means that we have additional reporting and compliance requirements, as well as ensuring that we will not have to pay any tax.

2. There was a huge amount of work done, mainly by Judy, in the planning and organizing of the Summit in Copenhagen.  As usual, we are indebted to Judy for this work and for her total commitment to making the Summit a success.  As we now know, it has not been possible to hold the Summit in 2020 but the work that Judy has done will help us to look at running the Summit as soon as possible (hopefully in 2021).

3. Again thanks to Judy, work has been ongoing in getting the Code of Ethics translated into languages other than English.  A French version was completed during 2019.

4. EMIN continues to be in a healthy financial state, with outstanding oversight being provided by Lorenzo as our Treasurer.  Lorenzo will present the 2019 Annual Report at this AGM.

5. During the year, we agreed to change our Certification model to allow for two tiers of Certification.  This work was driven by Greg after a good deal of work, with significant input from Dale, in particular.  EMIN is now in a better position to attract members to become certified.  Allied to this is our growing partnership with EMAN in Australia and we anticipate a growing number of Certified mediators coming from Australia.

6. [bookmark: _GoBack]The EMIN website has improved further during the year, again thanks to Greg and his ally, Peter (who does the technical work).  The change in Certification required major work, which was done without disruption.

7. The various committees (Ethics, Summit and Certification) all operated during the year, chaired by Mags, Judy and Greg respectively.  I want to draw particular attention to the work started in 2019 and still being carried out by Mags and the Ethics Committee on the Safeguarding of Vulnerable Adults.  There is a lot of work going on in reviewing literature and preparing to draw up robust procedures for EMIN.

8. We were pleased to welcome Carol Ryan as a new member of the Board of EMIN in 2019 and look forward to Carol’s input over the coming years.
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